Event dedicated to the Defenders of our Motherland

On January 18, 2019 a spiritual-enlightenment event dedicated to the professional holiday of duty-keepers of our Motherland was held in our institute. Initially, Lieutenant Colonel Rafik Zilevich Minlishev, the head of the Military Department, ordered the arrival of the flag of Uzbekistan. Then the National Anthem of the Republic of Uzbekistan was played. Then the rector of the institute, professor Umurzokov Uktam Pardaevich was invited to the microphone for the opening of the solemn meeting and congratulation.



Later, the lieutenant colonel R.Z.Minlishev appeared for congratulations. K.O.Shavazov, the vice rector for youth work, read out the decree of the rector for awarding the officers and students of the military department. A.A.Abdumannonov, a student of military department expressed his gratitude. Then the institute presented a concert program, prepared by the faculty of Energy supply of agriculture and water resources and the Military department of the institute.



Report by Sh.Berdiyev, the deputy dean of the faculty of Energy supply of agriculture and water resources

R.Jumaniyozov, the press secretary of the institute